Francisco Astorga

From: Hutchinson, Marcella < Hutchinson. Marcella@epa.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, July 20, 2016 4:43 PM **To:** mary@dancindeerdesign.com

Cc:Kahn, Lisa; Bloom, Judy; Kyle MacArthurSubject:Response to your drinking water concern

Dear Ms. Whitesides:

I am responding to your concern about the threat to Park City, Utah's drinking water from the Creole Mine in the Spiro Drinking Water Source Protection Zone from your e-mail of 7/12/2016. Your e-mail was sent to the Source Water Protection Program for response.

Park City has an active Drinking Water Source Protection Program that addresses potential threats to your sources of drinking water. Mr. Kyle MacArthur, Water Distribution Manager for the Public Utilities Program, is responsible for implementing this plan. He should be able to answer your questions about how the drinking water source is protected. He may be reached at 435-615-5337 or by e-mail at kmacarthur@parkcity.org. I have copied him on this e-mail.

I have also spoken to both US EPA Region 8 and State clean-up programs for contaminated sites. This site is not currently involved under any of these programs, but could be in the future. The Utah Department of Environmental Quality's Voluntary Cleanup Program may be an avenue for a private owner to pursue cleanup of a contaminated site. Information may be found at

http://www.deq.utah.gov/ProgramsServices/programs/cercla/voluntarycleanup/index.htm

. Information about EPA's Brownfields program, which voluntarily addresses sites that are or may be contaminated and meet certain requirements may be found at https://www.epa.gov/brownfields.

In addition, water utilities are required to annually provide information to their customers about the quality and safety of their drinking water and the source of their drinking water supply. You may find the Park City Consumer Confidence Report, which has this information, at http://www.parkcity.org/home/showdocument?id=11422.

Thank you for your care and concern about your community and its drinking water sources. I can be reached at the information below should you have questions about the Source Water Protection Program in general.

Sincerely,

Marcella M. Hutchinson Source Water Protection Coordinator U.S. EPA Region 8 1595 Wynkoop Street Denver, CO 80233

phone: (303) 312-6753

Toll free in Region 8 states: 800-227-8917

e-mail: hutchinson.marcella@epa.gov